
Assalam-u-Alaikum, 

 

I am AS Sahrish, Code 2305, UC Qadri Abad. I was called to the CTC office for an investigation regarding 

Sir Hasan Shahwani. I was informed about the complaint against him. I shared what I had heard from 

other teams and what we all heard at the DC office about the conversation between Shazia and Sir 

Hasan. Apart from that, nothing else happened in front of us. 

 

When I started working as an AS, Sir Hasan had already been suspended. During the time I worked with 

him, he only asked work-related questions. He never joked around or acted inappropriately with us. 

 

An allegation has been made against me, and I swear that I have never ridden on a bike with Sir Hasan. 

Someone has falsely accused me. I neither know Sir Hasan personally nor have any relationship with 

him. I only know him by the title of UCOO. 

 

AS Sehrish 

Code 2305 

 

 

 

 


